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The second exception allows a legislative body majority to attend a conference or similar gathering
open to the public that addresses issues of general interest to the public or to public agencies of
the type represented by the legislative body.

Among other things, this exception permits legislative body members to attend annual association
conferences of city, county, school, community college, and other local agency officials, as long

as those meetings are open to the public. However, a majotity of members cannot discuss among
themselves, other than as part of the scheduled program, business of a specific nature that is
within their local agency's subject matter jurisdiction.

The third exception allows a legislative body majority to attend an open and publicized meeting
held by another organization to address a topic of local community concern. A majority cannot
discuss among themselves, other than as part of the scheduled program, business of a specific
nature that is within the legislative body’s subject matter jurisdiction. Under this exception, a
legislative body majority may attend a local service club meeting or a [ocal candidates’ night if the
meetings are open to the public.

I see we have four distinguished members of the city councit at our meeting
tonight,” said the chair of the Environmental Action Coalition. “I wonder if
they have anything to say about the controversy over enacting a slow growth
ordinance?”

The Brown Act permits a majority of a legislative body to attend and speak at an
open and publicized meeting conducted by another organization. The Brown Act
may nevertheless be violated if a majority discusses, deliberates, or takes action on
an item during the meeting of the other organization. There is a fine line between
what is permitted and what is not; hence, members should exercise caution when
participating in these types of events.

The local chamber of commerce sponsors an open and public candidate debate
during an election campaign. Three of the five agency members are up for reelection
and all three participate. All of the candidates are asked their views on a controversial
project scheduled for a meeting to occur just after the election. May the three
incumbents answer the question?

Yes, because the chamber of commerce, not the city, is organizing the debate. The
city should not sponsor the event or assign city staff to help organize or run the
event. Also, the Brown Act does not constrain the incumbents from expressing their
views regarding important matters facing the local agency as part of the political
process the same as any other candidates. Finally, incumbents participating in the
event should take care to limit their remarks to the program set by the chamber and
safeguiard due process by indicating they will keep an open mind regarding specific
applications that might come before the council.

May the three incumbents accept an invitation from the editorial board of a local
paper to all candidates to meet as a group and answer questions about and/or
debate city issues?

No, unlike the chamber of commerce event, this would not be allowed under the
Brown Act because it is not an open and publicized meeting.
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